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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Phil Mendelson 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Jeffrey S. DeWitt 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   January 20, 2016 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – Military Installation Public Charter School 

Amendment Act of 2016, Bill 21-39 
   
REFERENCE: Committee Print as shared with the Office of Revenue Analysis on 

January 13, 2016 
 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2016 through fiscal year 2019 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  
 
 
Background 
 
The bill allows1 the Public Charter School Board to approve a preference for admission based on 
status as a dependent of an active member of the United States Armed Forces for schools located on 
a military installation in the District of Columbia. 
 
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2016 through fiscal year 2019 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  There is no impact on the District’s budget to grant the Public Charter School 
Board with the authority to approve preference for children of military members. 

                                                 
1 By amending section 2206(c) of the District of Columbia School Reform Act of 1995, approved April 26, 
1996 (110 Stat. 1321; D.C. Official Code, § 38-1802.06(c)) 


